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Hi everyone,

We’ve had a fantastic start to Term 2, with students returning eager to learn and ready to take on new
challenges. It’s been a joy to see classrooms buzzing with energy and enthusiasm!

A big thank you to all the parents and families who came along to our Colour Fun Run at the end of Term 1. It was a

wonderful afternoon filled with laughter, colour, and community spirit. We’re excited to share that the funds raised

will go towards a new shelter over the sandpit – a much-needed addition for our students. Special thanks to our

hardworking P&C, and in particular to Barbora, for her incredible effort in organising this successful event.

Over the holidays, we were honoured to hold a Dawn Service to commemorate ANZAC Day. Thank you to the many

community members who attended and supported the service. Congratulations to our student leaders – Paisley,

Eden, Natalie, Brock, Lily, and Charlette – who led the service with great respect and maturity. Their leadership was

outstanding and a reflection of the values we aim to instil in all our students. We also thank Jake Martyn for his

moving and thoughtful visual presentation. A warm thank you to the P&C, led by Michelle, for organising a delicious

breakfast that followed the service.

We’d like to extend a warm welcome to Liliana, who has joined our K–2 class. We hope you enjoy your time here and

quickly feel part of our wonderful school community.

Good luck to all our students heading to Zone Cross Country in Wingham on Friday – we know you’ll represent our

school with pride! Congratulations to Eden, who took part in the Zone Netball Trials on Monday – a fantastic

achievement!

Thank you to those who joined us for Wednesday’s P&C meeting. Please note that due to a scheduling conflict with

staff meetings, the day for P&C meetings will change for the remainder of Term 2. We look forward to seeing you at

our upcoming meetings, where there is always plenty to share and discuss!

Next Monday, our students will begin an exciting four-week gymnastics program, led by a specialist gymnastics

instructor. Each class will participate in structured lessons focusing on balance, coordination, strength, and flexibility

in a safe and supportive environment. This program not only promotes physical fitness but also builds confidence,

resilience, and teamwork. We’re looking forward to seeing students challenge themselves, develop new skills, and

have a lot of fun along the way!

This week, we’ve made a slight change to our teaching timetable. Across Kindergarten to Year 6, students will now

learn spelling, reading, writing, and maths in flexible, differentiated groups, taught by two teachers. This trial aims to

better support all learners and improve outcomes across the board.

Finally, don’t forget about Walk to School Day on Friday 16th May, and our first school assembly of the term on

Wednesday 21st May. We hope to see you at school soon – there's always something exciting happening!

And to finish – we wish all our wonderful mums a very Happy Mother’s Day for Sunday. Where would we be without

our mums!.

Mr Jason Tindall

Teaching Principal

From the Principal's Desk



Contact details – are your
contact details up to date?

Sometimes we will need to contact you,
including on the day that your child is
absent, or if you haven’t notified the

school with a reason for your child being
away.

If your contact details are out of date or if
you’re not sure, please 

contact us on 02 4997 7183
 so we can update our records and can
contact you quickly when we need to.

Please include parent/carers name,
address, phone numbers, email address
and emergency contact details. Please

remember to contact the school if any of
these details or your circumstances

change. This is particularly important so
we can work together to protect the

wellbeing of our students through the
reporting and monitoring of student

absences.






